
 

 
 
 
March 23, 2016 
 
Note To:  SSC Branches, SSC Committees, SSC Staff 
 
Note From:  SSC Board of Directors 
 
Reference:  Susan Auch – President of Speed Skating Canada 

 
  Following the resignation of Jim Allison, the Board met last night to select 
the new President for Speed Skating Canada.  As per the SSC Bylaws, specifically 
Section 38 (b), the Board unanimously approved the Vice-President, Susan Auch, 
to become the new President through until the 2016 Annual General Meeting 
(June 18th), at which time the membership will elect a President to complete the 
remaining two years of the SSC President’s four year mandate. 
 
  From Winnipeg, Susan is a very well known individual within the Speed 
Skating and Canadian Sport community.  A three time Olympic Games medalist 
and past national team member for seven years (both Short Track and Long 
Track), Susan has served as a member of the SSC Board of Directors for six years 
and as the SSC Vice President for two years.  Susan is a business owner in the 
real estate profession. 

  
 “As the new President, I look to forward to continuing to build upon the great 
success that Speed Skating Canada has had as an organization this year”, noted 
Susan. 

  
  The SSC Board thank the membership and staff for their continued 
support and patience on this matter.  The Board will schedule a Branch 
President’s call in the next few weeks to update members on Board and other 
programming areas of interest to the membership. 
 
 


